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SCH #: 2008081082

Project Title: NAGRA PARCEL REZONE AND GENERAL PLAN AMENDMENT PROJECT

Lead Agency: City of Selma

Contact Name: Eric VonBerg

evonberg@rinconconsultants.com 559-704-5569

Email: Phone Number:

Selma, Fresno County
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The City of Selma Department of Community Development proposes to rezone 9.1 acres of the property at APN
385-220-13 in the City of Selma, California from the R-1-7 Zone to the R-4 Zone District and amend the General Plan
land use designation from Medium Density Residential (MDR) to High Density Residential (HDR). The entire parcel is 9.9
acres. The rezone would apply to that portion of the parcel currently designated MDR. The southeastern corner of the
parcel (0.8 acres) is designated Parks/Open Space and is not part of the project. This is part of the City’s ongoing
process to comply with the City’s requirement to implement Housing Element Program 4 from its 2007 Housing Element
to rezone at least 9.1 acres to R-4 at a minimum of 20 units per acre. This is to satisfy the Regional Housing Needs
Allocation (RHNA) shortfall of 169 units identified in the 2007 Housing Element.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

The project would not result in new or substantial direct or indirect impacts beyond those identified in the adopted EIR for
the 2035 General Plan. Section 4, Biological Resources and Section 5, Cultural Resources of this Initial Study state that
the project would not result in potentially significant impacts to sensitive plant and animal species, sensitive communities,
jurisdictional waters and wetlands, or cultural resources, or impacts could be reduced to less than significant with
implementation of the mitigation measures identified in the General Plan EIR.

As described throughout this Initial Study, the project would be within the growth projections for buildout of the 2035
General Plan and as such would not result in any new or substantial impacts beyond those previously analyzed in the
General Plan EIR. The General Plan EIR included analysis of cumulative impacts, including regional traffic growth,
associated with buildout of Selma under the 2035 General Plan. The project would not result in a substantial increase to
the cumulative development in the City. As a result of this evaluation, there is no substantial evidence that, after
mitigation, there are cumulative effects associated with this project. Therefore, this project has been determined not to
have cumulatively considerable impacts.

There is no substantial evidence that there are adverse effects to human beings associated with this project that cannot
be mitigated to less than significant levels by mitigation established in the General Plan EIR. Therefore, the project has
been determined not to cause substantial adverse effects on human beings, either directly or indirectly.
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

None

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

None
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